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SILVER LINE 2003 ANNUAL UPDATE AVAILABLE FOR PUBLIC REVIEW AND COMMENT

The MBTA has completed the 2003 Annual Update for the Silver Line.  In accordance with the Secretary’s of Environmental Affairs Certificate dated August 9, 1999 on the project (EOEA # 6826 and EOEA # 11707) The MBTA prepared the Silver Line Annual Update.  The Secretary’s Certificate required annual updates each year.  

This Annual Update specifically focuses on alignment alternatives for Phase III of the Silver Line. The MBTA has examined a series of alternative alignments that that served to address key issues raised by the public, by regulatory agencies as well as the Federal Transit Administration on previous Silver Line documents.  These key objectives include:

· Reduce Capital Costs

· Increase Ridership and User Benefits

· Avoid impacts to the Chinatown YMCA

· Avoid or minimize impacts to the Boston Common

The 2003 Annual Update includes these alternatives under consideration, as well as alternatives that have been dismissed.  The MBTA hopes to use this Annual Update to seek public comments on the alternatives analysis, so that it can use this information as it develops the Notice of Project Change/Environmental Assessment to be filed in the spring of 2004.  As such, public input is critical.

Additionally, the Annual Update contains information on other issues as required in the Secretary’s certificate as well as a response to comments received on the 2002 Annual Update as well as recent MEPA filings on the project.  The Annual Update therefore includes information on the status of Phase I and II of the project as well as the vehicle technology for the two phases.

A copy of the Annual Update will be available for review on the MBTA website at  www.allaboutsilverline.com on or before Monday, December 29, 2003, upon which the MBTA will accept comments on the document.  Comments will be accepted until January 30, 2004.  All comments should be addressed to:

Andrew D. Brennan

Director of Environmental Affairs

Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority

10 Park Plaza, Room 6720
Boston, MA   02116

or electronically at abrennan@mbta.com
If you have any questions, please contact, please contact Andrew Brennan at 617-222-3126 or at abrennan@mbta.com.
Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority, Ten Park Plaza, Boston, MA 02116-3974
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